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June 4, 2014 
 
Robert Cooper 
Virginia Department of Environmental Quality 
629 Main Street 
Richmond, VA 23219 
 
 
Re: MTD Registration with VDEQ for the Up-Flo® Filter 
 
 
Dear Mr. Cooper: 
 
Please accept the enclosed MTD Registration Document and binder of supporting documentation to 
register the Up-Flo® Filter as an approved BMP to remove up to 40% Phosphorus from stormwater 
runoff.  
 
The Up-Flo® Filter has been independently tested in the laboratory and in the field, most recently 
according to the NJDEP-2009 version of the TARP Protocol. Please note that the final NJCAT verification 
of our TARP field testing study is not yet available although it is expected this month. A copy of the most 
recent draft report from NJCAT is enclosed in the supporting documentation for your consideration. Dick 
Magee, the Technical Director of NJCAT, can serve as a reference should you have any questions about 
the status of the final verification of the Up-Flo Filter TARP report. His email is rsmagee@rcn.com and 
his office phone is (201) 216-8081. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions about the Up-Flo® Filter or the technical 
documentation contained within this submission. We truly appreciate the opportunity to market the Up-
Flo® Filter in Virginia.   
 
Kind regards,  

 
Lisa Lemont, CPSWQ 
Business Development Manager 
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